
 

 

PARISH OF CLYST HYDON 

Clyst Hydon Parish Council Parish Virtual Annual Parish Council Meeting 

held at 7:26pm on 4th May 2020 

  

Present:  Cllr D. Mitchem – Chair, Cllr. B. Thrussell - Vice Chair, Cllr Chris Jones, Cllr Steve Walton, 

Cllr Chris Edwards. 

In attendance:  Mrs Keturah Clifton-Jones; Emma Gibbons (Clerk) 

 

1. Preambles   

1.1 Emergency Exits   

1.2 Apologies – Cllr R. Bloxham 

2. Declarations of Interest - none 

3. Minutes  

3.1 Approval of Minutes from the last meeting – it was resolved to agree the Minutes of the 

last meeting - all agreed and will be signed in due course. 

4. Local Issues 

4.1  Cllr Edwards reported that the Swimming Pool Committee have been approached by 

East Devon District Council for a grant which they will be submitting an application for;  

4.2  Cllr Jones reported that a quote has been sought for the welcome signs for the village – 

he confirmed that the signs will have to be approved by Highways - the quotes have been circulated 

and will be agreed at a future meeting; Cllr Jones further requested the need to report the collapsed 

drains in the village – this had previously been reported to Helen Selby at DCC – a reminder will be 

sent by Cllr Jones;  

4.3  Cllr Mitchem enquired on the local support network in the village in relation to Covid 19 

– Cllr Jones responded by reporting on the continued work in the village and the food bank that isn’t 

being used.  He requested that if the food donations are not used that the food is taken to 

Cullompton Parish – this was agreed; Cllr Jones also encouraged the use of the website for reporting 

updates during this time.  Cllr Mitchem commented on the importance of using the Facebook page 

to interact with the parish;  

4.4  Cllr Walton enquired about broadband in the village and the cost per household which 

Cllr Thrussell reported is £20.00 per month.  The need to improve the broadband needs to be a 

priority for the parish. 

5. Highways – Nothing to report. 

6. Planning – Farranthayes amendment – email from application previously circulated.  A 

discussion took place and it was agreed that a report will be compiled and sent to EDDC.  

7. Finance and Records  

7.1 Receipts - Precept Received in the sum of £1,433.00. 

7.2 Payments – Clerk Expenses - £329.60 – all agreed. 

8. Clerk Reports – None. 

9. Handing over to new Clerk – Keturah confirmed that the Lloyds Bank signatory needs to be 

changed to incorporate the new Clerk.  Cllr Mitchem welcomed the new Clerk and thanked Keturah 

for her work over the years. 

10. Correspondence – none. 

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday, 6 July 2020 at 7:00pm. 

 

Meeting closed at 7:58pm. 


